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Indian Ridge Ward
September 2022 – Covenants

To be considered a covenant keeper is the
highest of compliments. Even more important is the value

that the Lord places on understanding and keeping covenants.
He said it this way - “For he that receiveth my servants receiveth me;
and he that receiveth me receiveth my Father; and he that receiveth

my Father receiveth my Father’s kingdom;
therefore all that my Father hath shall be given unto him.

And this is according to the oath and covenant of the priesthood.”
(D&C 84:36-39)

Great indeed are the promises made to covenant keepers!
Understanding our covenantal relationship with Heavenly Father,

and His Son, Jesus Christ lies at the heart of our gospel and temple worship. 
The ordinances of baptism, the Sacrament, the Temple Endowment,

and the Temple Sealing teach us in a tangible way
the great significance of that relationship.

It requires careful thought and repetitive participation in the
saving ordinances of the gospel to come to understand

the great responsibility we are under to fulfill our duties
in relation to our covenants.

It also opens up our view to the magnificent promises given to those
who faithfully discharge their covenantal duty.

To walk consistently in the “covenant path”
is the work and privilege of a lifetime.

We recommend that each of you study President Nelson’s recent
conference address, “The Power of Spiritual Momentum”
where he beautifully outlines the steps to enter in, stay on,

and return back when we stray.
Living our lives firmly connected to our covenants with God

brings great and lasting joy. God bless us in these sacred efforts.

The Bishopric
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   On September 14:
9707 Eastpoint Drive
Dave & Danielle Ellis 

1456 Shoshone Ave.
Gayle Hansen

   On September 14:
1474 Winterwood Circle
Chris & Mandy Mounteer

9466 South 1400 East
Annette Webster 



Relief Society

Happy Fall!
I quote from Rebecca L. Craven in her April 2022

conference talk, Do What Mattereth Most.

“Being a disciple of Jesus Christ involves more than
just hoping or believing. It calls for effort, movement,
and commitment. It requires that we do something,

being “doers of the word, and not hearers only.”

In the Doctrine and Covenants, the Lord occasionally says,
“It Mattereth not.”

It makes me ponder that if some things matter not, or matter less,
there must be things that matter most.

In our efforts to do something or do anything, we might ask ourselves, 
“What mattereth most?”

Here are some thoughts to consider. What Mattereth most?
• How many “likes” we get on our social media posts?

Or how much we are loved and valued by our Heavenly Father?
• Wearing the latest trend in clothing?

Or showing respect for our bodies by dressing modestly?
• Finding answers through an internet search?

Or receiving answers from God through the Holy Ghost?
• Wanting more?

Or being content with what we have been given?

It takes effort to stay focused on what is truly essential for lasting joy.
Satan would love nothing more than for us

to misplace our eternal values, leading us to waste precious time,
talents, or spiritual strength on things that matter not.”

Sisters may you each be blessed with spiritual strength,
contentment, and joy as you center your lives on Jesus Christ.

We love you and appreciate your willingness to serve
and care for each other.

Love,
Relief Society Presidency
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United Nations Service Project - 
Newborn Refugee/Immigrant Mother and Baby Kits**

Each life is precious. Refugee and immigrant women in Utah have much higher 
infant mortality rates than the general population. Most cannot afford health

insurance for themselves, their birth experience, or their newborns.
These kits will be assembled at a United Nations conference in Utah Co. this fall 

and will be given to vetted Utah clinics and birth centers
who support refugee and immigrant mothers and their babies.

Specific items needed for the New Mother and Baby kits:  
All items must be new and unopened:

 Newborn size disposable diapers (box of 84)  Pkg of newborn pacifiers
 Pkg of 56 sensitive skin diaper wipes-fragrance free 0-3 mo. footed sleeper (pkg of 2)
 Pkg of 26 heavy/night maxi pads    Newborn hat
 Pkg of 36 disposable nursing pads   Pkg of 3 long-sleeved white onesies
 One baby bottle      30" x 40" warm baby blanket

Put donations in a bag, tie or close the bag to keep items dry and clean.
To facilitate sorting, please label clearly on outside what the bag contains.

 
***Donation locations are in Salt Lake and Utah Counties:

(Salt Lake Co.) Murray Deseret Industries, 11 E. 4500 S., Murray, Utah 84107
(Utah Co). Provo Deseret Industries, 1415 N. State St., Provo, Utah 84604

Deseret Industries has said that Amazon packages can be received at the two 
locations listed above if the label says: 

DESERET INDUSTRIES ATTN: UNITED NATIONS REFUGEE PROJECT

At both donation locations DI will open special donation hours for this project: 
Wed-Fri from 8-10 am and 4-6 pm. Follow signs for separate donation lanes for 

these items. Be sure the associate knows these items are designated specifically 
for the United Nations Service Project

for Newborn Refugee/Immigrant Mother and Baby Kits.
 This project is ideal for school classes, youth groups, clubs, congregations,
neighborhoods, and service organizations to work collaboratively to collect

needed items, do the sorting, bagging and labeling, and then have one
or two people deliver donations to the locations noted above.

** This service project will take place October 6, 2022 at UVU, 
the site of the UN conference

***Donations will be accepted at the DI through September 10, 2022



Young Men

5

Young Women
Sunday, Sept. 4 - BYC at 12:30
Tuesday, Sept. 6 - Spa night
Tuesday, Sept. 13 - YM/YW Combined Activity/Pizza Night
Saturday, Sept. 17 - YM/YW Combined Activity - 12:30 p.m. 
   Baptisms at the Draper Temple
Sunday, Sept. 18 - Scripture Brunch - 12:30 at Reilly Rockwood’s
Wednesday, Sept. 21 - Stake Youth Back-to-School Summer Bash -
   Wildflower Park - 6:30-8 p.m.
Sunday - Sept.25 - Class Presidency Mtg - 12:30 p.m.
Tuesday - Sept. 27 - Family History Night

Waste Containers (Dumpsters)
The county waste containers (dumpsers) will be delivered on September 28th. 

This year the containers will ONLY be delivered when requested online at 
https://wasatchfrontwaste.org and will be first come, first served,

so make your reservations right away.
For more information call 385-468-6325 or email info@wasatchfrontwaste.org.

 

Tuesday, Sept. 6 - Hike
Tuesday, Sept. 13 - YM/YW Combined Activity/Pizza Night
Fri.-Sat., Sept. 16-17 - Campout at Strawberry (more info to come)
Saturday, Sept. 17 - YM/YW Combined Activity - 12:30 p.m. 
   Baptisms at the Draper Temple
Wednesday, Sept. 21 - Stake Youth Back-to-School Summer Bash -
   Wildflower Park - 6:30 -8 p.m.



Primary!

Primary Sacrament Meeting Presentation

September 25, 2022

 PARENTS, We hope that you are all aware 
of the Primary’s program that is coming up this 
month.  The children have been working with the 
amazing sisters who organize our music.  Thank 
you, so much, Sister Roberts, Sister Bludworth 
and Sister Jones.   As you parents know, we have 
enlisted you this year to work with your children for their parts on the 
program. A big thanks to you. This will be a very sweet experience.  

 We have our usual Saturday Practice and 
Pizza Snack scheduled on September 24th for 
all the children and teachers, to attend.  We 
have scheduled it from 10:00-12:30.  During 
that time we will practice in the Chapel to 
help them get used to where to sit, where to 
speak, where to sing.  Then we will have some 
pizza!!

 Everyone in the Primary organization, 
including the children, appreciates the Brothers 
and Sisters who serve.  Callings come and go and 
substitutes seem to always be available, our gratitude is strong and 
sincere.   Our Heavenly Father loves the children, Thank-You to all who 
serve the children in the Primary.

       Keila, Kim, Karissa and Barbara
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Primary
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Porch Drop-Off Location:
1477 E. Winterwood Circle, Sandy

Happy Fall!
I quote from Rebecca L. Craven in her April 2022

conference talk, Do What Mattereth Most.

“Being a disciple of Jesus Christ involves more than
just hoping or believing. It calls for effort, movement,
and commitment. It requires that we do something,

being “doers of the word, and not hearers only.”

In the Doctrine and Covenants, the Lord occasionally says,
“It Mattereth not.”

It makes me ponder that if some things matter not, or matter less,
there must be things that matter most.

In our efforts to do something or do anything, we might ask ourselves, 
“What mattereth most?”

Here are some thoughts to consider. What Mattereth most?
• How many “likes” we get on our social media posts?

Or how much we are loved and valued by our Heavenly Father?
• Wearing the latest trend in clothing?

Or showing respect for our bodies by dressing modestly?
• Finding answers through an internet search?

Or receiving answers from God through the Holy Ghost?
• Wanting more?

Or being content with what we have been given?

It takes effort to stay focused on what is truly essential for lasting joy.
Satan would love nothing more than for us

to misplace our eternal values, leading us to waste precious time,
talents, or spiritual strength on things that matter not.”

Sisters may you each be blessed with spiritual strength,
contentment, and joy as you center your lives on Jesus Christ.

We love you and appreciate your willingness to serve
and care for each other.

Love,
Relief Society Presidency
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For Family History help please
contact any of the Temple and Family
History Consultants. We would be 
willing to come to your home or have
you at ours to help you learn how to 
find your ancestors, and do the
sacred temple work for them.

They are waiting for your
efforts to help them progress.

Ward Temple & Family History Leader
Paul Wightman - 801-828-0019
 pwightma@me.com
Ward Temple & Family History Consultants
Richard Hackett - 801-759-2299
 hackett@byu.net
Russ Messerly - 801-792-4826
 russmesserly@gmail.com
Gina Messerly - 801-300-6529
 ginamesserly@msn.com
Oriana Reyes  - 385-445-3194
 orian@byu.net
Garry True - 801-572-0171
 garrytrue@q.com

       Join us for Ward Choir.
       We try to keep practices to a minimum.
       All ages and skill levels are welcome.
       Thanks to all those who join with us!

If you are interested in receiving email reminders of when and what the 
choir will be singing in a given month, sign up at rscott4952@gmail.com.

If you are receiving emails already and need to be removed,
 go to the same email address.

General Election:
10/25-11/4     In-office early voting
10/28             Voter registration deadline
11/1               Last day to request replacement ballot
11/8               General election
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Full-time Missionaries in our area

Their phone number is: 385-302-1529

Their email addresses are:
 500347662@missionary.org
 heather.harline@missionary.org
 leah.mata@missionary.org

Sister Leah Mata

SISTER HARLINE SISTER MATA

Sister Heather Harline

The National Day of Service
is scheduled for Saturday, September 10, 2022. This year, the Stake is

partnering with Sandy City to provide service to the Sandy City Cemetery.
We will be trimming away overgrowth around headstones and

other general clean up and maintenance.
This will be a great opportunity for members of our Stake and neighborhood to 

work side by side to complete a needed service. Also, a good opportunity to 
make new friends and strengthen old friendships.

We invite everyone, young or not so young, to come and participate.

Saturday, September 10, 2022 - 9:00 am - 11:00 am
Sandy City Cemetery - 9000 South 700 East

Bring gloves - Tools will be provided - Refreshments served



Happy Birthday!

  2 Max Wilson   
  3 Jordan North
  5 Chris Mounteer
  6 Reiko Hilton 
  7 Edwin McLain
     Teddy Powell
     Joseph Viehweg
  9 Kaden Hatton
 10 Michael Jones
     Robert Marx
     Jim Moon
12 Perry Tucker
13 Andrea Marx
     Shane Sturgill
17 Susan Petersen
18 Carrie Burnett
19 Paul Visser
21 Wyatt Kershaw
     Kathy Plumb
     Mark Rockwood
     Jake Zitzelsberger
22 Suzanne Morris
     Shang Kun Yang
23 Elana Olson
     Paul Wightman
24 Myrna Christensen
25 Kaison Higginson
26 Addison Allred
     Gay Lin Miyazaki
     Samuel Mounteer
27 Ivy Christiansen
     Robert Taylor
28 Juliet Christiansen
     Thomas Evans
     Adam Jones
     Braden Metcalf
29 Georgann Lloyd
30 Analisa Edmonds

September 2022

October 2022   
  1 Amy Cook
     Mike Killpack
  2 Betsy Biggers
     Sandy Gao

11

Ward Mission Leader

Dave Ellis
   dellis@gmail.com  702-332-4103

Ward Missionaries

Alexia Anderson
   alexiaanderson1@icloud.com
   385-210-5434
Mike Christensen
   Mike53mnc@gmail.com  801-856-5007
Gary and Susan Johnson
   gary@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7428
   susan@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7427
Doug and Susan Milne
   doug@dastrupinsurance.com     
 801-664-6713
   dosu7@hotmail.com  801-664-6714

Church-Service Missionaries

Rex and Chyrrel Cook
   No email address for Rex  801-597-5606
   chyrrelcook@yahoo.com  801-597-5976
Susan Johnson
   susan@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7427
Todd and Georgann Lloyd
   talloyd84cgmail.com  801-870-9000
   georgann1432@gmail.com  801-870-9002
Nicole Miles
   nicolemiles3@gmail.com  801-822-9516
Melody Ann Russell
  mldrsl@hotmail.com  208-886-7042


